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REPORT ON AASERT GRANT 

AASERT grant was awarded to Tennessee State University to 
provide research experiences to two graduate and one 
undergraduate minority U.S. citizen students in the area 
of biologically motivated neural networks. The students 
conducted research in the Center for Neural Engineering 
(CNE) funded by the Office of naval research(ONR) and 
their progress is stated as follows: 

1. Ms. Carolyn Keaton, a graduate student in the 
electrical and computer engineering department received 
B.S.(E.E.) Degree from Morgan state University and joined 
TSU in Spring 1993 to pursue Master of Engineering 
degree. She gained research experience in Hippocampus 
based NN architecture at Meharry Medical College(MMC). 
Carolyn spent summer 1994 in Professor Bowers laboratory 
at CalTech and gained some experience in the use of 
Genesis. She is currently continuing her work under Dr. 
Geoffrey Yuen, a post-doc research associate in CNE on 
developing frequency dependent oscillatory neural network 
architecture for spatial information processing, and the 
results are very promising. The experimental data is 
provided by Dr. Teyler's laboratory at the North East 
Ohio Universities College of Medicine(NEOUCOM) under a 
subcontract from CNE. Carolyn is expected to graduate in 
August 1996 and she has a job offer from Lucent (A 
T&T)Technologies. 

2. Mr. Jarvis Spruill, a graduate student in electrical 
and computer engineering department received 
B.S.(E.E.)degree from University of Memphis and joined 
TSU in Fall 1993 to pursue Master of Engineering degree. 
He also gained initial hippocampus experimental training 
in Dr. Chirawa's laboratory. Later on he continued 
research under Dr. Yuen on log term potentiation learning 



rules as applied to spatial navigation. He also used data 
from Dr. Teyler's laboratory. Jarvis received Masters 
degree in May 1996 and is currently working for 
International Paper Company in Dallas,Texas. 

3. Ms. Vivian Dorsey currently a graduate student in 
electrical and computer engineering is a protege of CNE. 
She conducted research in CNE as undergraduate student. 
She entered the graduate program in Fall 1994 and is 
expected to graduate in December 1996. Vivian is 
conducting research in designing and building a servo 
joint based robotic arm. She is being jointly supervised 
by Dr. Saleh Zein-Sabatto and Dr. Amir Shirkhodaie 
/Assistant professors in electrical and mechanical 
engineering departments respectively. 

4. Mr. Lary Word, a senior in electrical and computer 
engineering department conducted research at CNE under 
the guidance of Dr. Saleh Zein-Sabatto on "The design of 
a Neural Controller for the Control of the Inverted 
Pendulum" as his senior project. Lary completed his 
senior project and graduated with B.S.(E.E.) Degree in 
May 1995 and is currently employed by Lucent (A T&T) 
Technologies in Napierville,Illinois. 

5. Deimtra Moore, a graduate student in the electrical 
and computer engineering received B.S.,(E.E.) Degree from 
TSU in May 1995 and entered the Master of Engineering 
degree program in Fall 1995. She is conducting research 
at CNE under the guidance of D. Saleh Zein-Sabatto on 
"Design of intelligent Flight control System for 
Helicopter Roll-Axis. She will spend Summer 1996 at 
CalTech and interact with researchers in helicopter 
control systems area. Deimtra is expected to graduate in 
August 1997. 

Vivian Dorsey and Deimtra Moore is a success story of 
AASERT in providing support for minorities to pursue 



graduate studies to meet the manpower needs of the nation 
in critical technologies. 

All five students are Afro-American U.S. citizens. 
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